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Funding.  We have been very lucky to receive £3,670 from the first community fund via the local Co-op and hope to apply again at the end of May.
May is our busy time with competitions so you will have to bear with us as we prepare horses for competing and have lots to do.  As a group we know how important these competitions are but it does increase our workload considerably.

Horsewise my quest to find suitable horses for you all is still going on.  We have a new pony called April (still very new) and fingers are crossed for Archie, 14.1 Highland, who has gone through his vetting although there was a little complication to overcome.  Solo has been sold as he didn’t enjoy being led.  Ketchup will retire at the end of this term and has the ideal retirement place.  Woody will also be leaving us at the end of term, he has been a valuable member of our team for 6 years and has really enjoyed his time with us.  Initially I bought Woody for the group and then one of our riders, Carole Gow, bought him and gave him to me for RDA use, Carole paid for his keep until she sadly died 3 years ago.  I feel the time is right for him to leave us and he has the offer of a suitable home which is of prime importance.

Our AGM will be in July as usual which means our voting member list will be on the noticeboard for you to sign if you are still willing to stand.

DBS applications are at long last complete.

Recent training – most of our coaches attended the training at the Duchy and more recently the show jumping with us.  Thanks to everyone for giving up their time – much appreciated by all.

Volunteers - we are still short so please help us by spreading the word.  Ginni and I have met with Adrian and Sue from Devon Volunteer Action to try and target areas where we can encourage support and sell the value of what we do and the value to the volunteers without getting more riders!!
Our thoughts are with Jane Bligh’s family at the moment, Jane passed away over Easter following a short illness.  She will be greatly missed at the Brook, not least for her immaculate muck heap and her delicious elderflower cordial.  Jane had done over 45 years of volunteering for the RDA – some achievement I’m sure you’ll all agree.  Her funeral is on the 27th May, 3pm, at Buckland on the Moor.  Our thoughts are also with poor George who is back in hospital again.

Olympia Trip will be on 17th December 2017, tickets and coach are booked.  Please see Peg or the office to put your name on the initial list, £20 confirms a place at this stage.

Writing Competition – no results yet but part of Megan Mawson’s was in the RDA news.  Meg is doing really well, 4 weeks to go before the baby is due.

12th May is our work party day with our team from Crediton – any support would be welcome.

Happy Hoof – the meet and greet day in the Easter holidays went well, thanks to those that helped me organise this and who supported the event.  The next Happy Hoof in June will be at the Rundles House.

May 100 Club Winners
1. A Warren

2. V. Thomas

3. Linda Fox

DATES
8th May


10-12, Assisted equine therapy session for work experience students

9th May


SJ Regionals – the Brook

12th May

Community Day at the Brook

16th May

Regional Dressage, CC Lakefield Cornwall

18th May

No RDA day or evening (this is provisional – please check)

29th May to 2nd June
Half Term

12th – 17th June
Helper training week

15th June

6-8pm, Coach/Volunteer training

22nd June

(evening) visit from Brownies

3rd – 20th July

Activities and certs

5th July


10-12am, Coffee Morning at 22 Fore Street

8th July


In-house Dressage

12th July

Chernobyll children (pm)

20th July

Last sessions




AGM 7.45pm




BBQ & presentations

11th September
Restart (to be confirmed)
